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(Laws of Organization in Perceptual Forms, Max Wertheimer (1923)):

+ I stand at the window and see a house, trees, sky.

Theoretically I might say there were 327 brightnesses and nuances of 
colour. Do I have "327"? No. I have sky, house, and trees. It is 
impossible to achieve "327" as such. And yet even though such droll 
calculation were possible and implied, say, for the house 120, the 
trees 90, the sky 117 -- I should at least have this arrangement and 
division of the total, and not, say, 127 and 100 and 100; or 150 and 
177.

The concrete division which I see is not determined by some arbitrary 
mode of organization lying solely within my own pleasure; instead I 
see the arrangement and division which is given there before me. And 
what a remarkable process it is when some other mode of apprehension 
does succeed! I gaze for a long time from my window, adopt after some 
effort the most unreal attitude possible. And I discover that part of 
a window sash and part of a bare branch together compose an N.

+ Or, I look at a picture. Two faces cheek to cheek. I see one (with 
its, if you will, "57" brightnesses) and the other ("49" 
brightnesses). I do not see an arrangement of 66 Plus 40 nor of 6 plus 
100 There have been theories which would require that I see "106". In 
reality I see two faces!

+ Or, I hear a melody (17 tones) with its accompaniment (32 tones). I 
hear the melody and accompaniment, not simply "49"and certainly not 20 
plus 29. And the same is true even in cases where there is no stimulus 
continuum. I hear the melody and its accompaniment even when they are 
played by an old-fashioned clock where each tone is separate from the 
others. 

+ Or, one sees a series of discontinuous dots upon a homogeneous 
ground not as a sum of dots, but as figures. Even though there may 
here be a greater latitude of possible arrangements, the dots usually 
combine in some "spontaneous", "natural" articulation -- and any other 
arrangement, even if it can be achieved, is artificial and difficult 
to maintain.

When we are presented with a number of stimuli we do not as a rule 
experience "a number" of individual things, this one and that and 
that. Instead larger wholes separated from and related to one another 
are given in experience; their arrangement and division are concrete 



and definite.

+ all of what i just read came from "Investigations in Gestalt 
Principles," aka "Laws of Organization in Perceptual Forms," aka "The 
Dot Essay" by Max Wertheimer, 1923

(from Art, Design, and Gestalt Theory, Roy R Behrens (1998)):

+ Max Wertheimer, Czech psychologist

+ While on vacation in 1910, travelling on a train towards Frankfurt, 
he sees anarrangement of flashing lights at a railroad crossing that 
reminds him of a movie marquee. In his hotel room . . . etc. gets off 
train in frankfurt, goes to hotel room, buys zoetrope, replaces 
graphics with abstract lines

+ "Apparent" movement vs "Real" movement -- what it is and how it was 
proved?

+ what matters is the whole thing, and the movement is *produced* by 
the dynamic interrelations between the parts

+ Tachistoscope

+ Subjects in Frankfurt were Wolfgang Köhler and Kurt Koffka

+ remained in Frankfurt for 5 years at the Pyschological Institute and 
published paper on the Perception of Movement

+ Apparent Movement is indistinguishaable from real movement (after-
image studies as described in Köhler's first essay) -- real movement 
when you stare at it, then look away at a static object produces a 
perceived movement in the direction opposite to the orginal. this is 
the "waterfall" effect as described by Aristotle after looking at a 
waterfall then at the shore. same thing happens when shown a series of 
discrete frames.

+ Apparent movement is a perceptual fact.

(G-E-S-T-A-L-T syllabus):

+ The whole is greater than the sum of its parts?

+ According to a tight group of German psychologists gathered around 
Max Wertheimer in the first part of the twentieth century: No, not 
really. They suggest that we perceive the world in organized wholes, 
not in parts at all. These wholes are our primary sense reports — they 
are not contingent on, nor constituted by elementary sensations. So, 
then, the whole isn’t *greater* than the sum of its parts at all, it’s 
simply *different* from the sum of its parts.



+ This was a break from the dominant scientific rationalism that 
worked to explain a given reality by analyzing the pieces that 
construct it: principles were discovered and stacked brick by brick, 
bean by bean to produce a coherent account. Instead, forWertheimer and 
his associates parts are rendered secondary. What matters are wholes, 
their specific organization — a set of relations, a particular 
configuration, a form, a shape, gestalt.

+ illusions -- lines, shephard's tone

+ transformations -- circle of dots, square, rotated square, smaller 
squark

+ Peter and the Wolf -- Sergei Prokofiev, 1936 after invitation from 
Central Children’s Theatre to write a score to cultivate a child’s 
musical tastes and spark her interest in the sonic possibilities of an 
orchestra. a slight commission, wrote both music and story. every 
character in "Peter and the Wolf" is represented by a particular 
instrument and a specific melody. 

+ each time a character "appears," we identify by the sound of their 
instrument and the shape of its melody. of course, transformed yet we 
still here the "whole" tune/shape that chacterizes that character

+ by final scene, then can recognize the characters, even 
substantially tranformed/. a demonstration piece, or orchestral fairy-
tale, where the instruments are the actors. 

+ transformations -- the necker cube, a little effort and can make it 
flip in your mind. the whole changes, the parts remain the same.

+ "face, book" -- audio equivilent of the same

(G-E-S-T-A-L-T syllabus):

+ You’re probably familiar with the visual illusion of the vase that 
is also two faces. It was first described by Danish psychologist Edgar 
Rubin in 1915 while unpacking how our brain distinguishes figure and 
ground in the visual field. The positive form of the vase carries 
within its negative space the silhouettes of two human faces in 
profile. As you read the graphic, it appears first as a vase; but when 
attention is shifted to the negative spaces, another reading comes 
forward and the two profiles appear. The figure and ground relation 
becomes fuzzy and the form flips back and forth at the mercy of our 
own perceptual capacities.This effect is neither as tricky nor as 
trivial as it might seem.

+ spirals



+ Fritz Lang, "M" (1931)

+ what is covered in the class?

+ rudolph arnheim

+ donis a dondis (muriel cooper), primer

+ joseph albers, homage to the square, interaction of color

+ max bill, "gestalt" is the word for design in switzerland, not 
"entwurf"

+ susan kare

(G-E-S-T-A-L-T syllabus):

+ This is an introductory graphic design class, aimed at students with 
no previous background in the subject. The course will demand a 
commitment to the close reading of graphic forms to foster sensitivity 
to their slight differences. We will be lookingat graphics all around 
us, from the public environment, electronic media and the flotsam of 
commercial messaging that we navigate daily. By making your own work 
and critiquing the work of your classmates, you should build both a 
formal vocabulary for approaching design and a literal vocabulary for 
speaking about it.


